
 
	
   
	
   
	
  	
  

 
Dear Faithful Supporters, 
 
The last 2-3 months have been very eventful for Chris and me. To begin the story, Chris resigned her job of 10 years at 
the Winston Salem Rescue Mission. 
 
ENW continues to press on and expand in scope of ministry…in the last few months, planning ahead, we have two new 
scheduled locations on the calendar for 2017 – Cameroon & Bolivia.  
 
One of our current training bases, Ivory Coast, will become bi-annual rather than annual. The missionary we are working 
with there is launching a Bible college and Seminary and ENW will be part of the faculty and training in this much-
needed ministry. For this, and other reasons, I have begun a doctoral program of study…pursuing my D.Min.  
 
I am in the process of developing more training Units for our ENW equipping options including Foundations for 
Leadership in the Church and Home, Foundations for Advanced Biblical Counseling (Parts I & II) & Foundations for 
Bible Doctrines. 
 
Besides creating new training units, we are editing all the previous training units, coordinating with a professional graphic 
designer in hopes of not only giving them the professional attention they need but also getting them published in the 
future. 
 
Also, by May, I hope to have 4 books ready for publishing — The Biblical Doctrine of Marriage, Divorce & Remarriage; 
The Scriptures; The Church; & Missions…each of these is designed to be very “user friendly” so they can be easily 
adapted for personal study, a teaching/preaching format in a church or bible institute setting. 
 
It has been a privilege to minister in various ways stateside over the past couple months as well as several planned for the 
near future…retreat for couples, family conference in Chicago, SS teacher’s and counseling training in Concord, N.C., 
and a Family conference in Asheboro, N.C. area.  
 
ENW will be going back to Haiti this summer to be part of a fourth year of training in a Summer Bible Institute 
(IBELL)…this institute is led by Maxime Pierre-Pierre, a Haitian national pastor. 
 
Since last October, ENW has had the opportunity to help a church in Wilmington by teaching on Wednesday nights, in 
locating a new pastor and in the transition of that new pastor for the Bible Baptist Church. It was an honor to be part of 
the Installation service of David Robinette as the new pastor on January 31 of this year. Bible Baptist Church has 
partnered with ENW for several years and that relationship will simply grow stronger under David’s leadership. 
 
As you all know, much of the above work requires “work funds” (travel, graphic design services, etc.) so any help in 
these areas is certainly appreciated. ENW has lost the support of two churches recently so, the need for added monthly 
contributions continues. 
 
Thank you from Chris and me for your faithful and continual support and prayers…you all have been a blessing to us, not 
to mention the fact that your gifts and prayers make it possible to continue training shepherds for the next generation. 
 
For His Glory, 
Bill and Chris 
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